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BLACKMORE, HOOK END & WYATTS GREEN  PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES

Of the Ordinary Meeting of the Blackmore, Hook End & 

Wyatts Green Parish Council held on

THURSDAY 19th January 2023 at 7.30pm 

At Tipps Cross Remembrance Hall

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Cllrs R Keeble (Chairman), K Bennett, J Lewis, T Lockhart, T Hinton, K Wood, K Parkinson.  S Clapham (Parish Clerk). Borough Cllr T Bridge. 

0398
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllr’s A Watley, H Cannon, N McCarthy, J Clarke, V Dean, T Thomas, R Nelson. County Cllr L Wagland, Borough Cllr P Jakobsson.
0399
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – 15.12.2022


The minutes were signed as a correct record by the Chairman with no amendments.

0400
DECLARATION OF INTEREST (for items on the agenda) – none.
0401
OPEN FORUM

Mr Stuart Lucas attended to give a presentation regarding the renovations and proposed projects to upgrade the Blackmore Village Hall complex. Action: The PC will investigate the criteria for a Publics Work Loan through the Department for ‘Levelling Up’ and with the EALC. It was agreed a further meeting would then be called to discuss this further.
0402
PROGRESS/CHECK REPORT – The Parishioner of the Year Awards are to be considered ahead of the Herald annual magazine publication in May. Cllr McCarthy had proposed two candidates – one adult and one youth – It was agreed this will need to be discussed further when he returns from his holiday.
0403
CORRESPONDENCE/COMMUNICATIONS 

Cllr Dicker from Doddinghurst PC had contacted the Clerk to enquire whether the PC wished to join a committee to discuss the 61 bus service. Cllr Keeble and Cllr McCarthy expressed an interest and the Clerk would relay this to Cllr Dicker.
0404
REPORTS OF BOROUGH / ESSEX COUNTY COUNCILLORS
· Cllr Bridge advised that the Boundary Commission is still in consultation, pending a decision. The Fishers Yard planning application is not currently satisfactory and is being reviewed. The BBC annual budget is currently being discussed. A 3% increase on the Council Tax is likely to be proposed.
POLICY & RESOURCES

0405
Finance - Payments made online:



S Clapham – 
Pension -

HMRC –

Mrs R Nelson –  

Castle Water - £42

BBPCA annual subscription fee - £52.41

Total Landscapes - £522 – installing Mill Lane new seat & fixing handrail on the small footbridge between Walter Hobbs and Service Lane footpath

S Clapham - £11.62 – reimbursement of office diaries

Sach Plant Hire Limited, £399.60 (inc. VAT) – 2/3rd share of cherry picker hire for Christmas lights.

A Elmes, £40 – disconnection of lights at Kilne Field.

Town & Country, £816 (inc. VAT) – felling of poplar tree by the Tennis changing rooms, Village Hall – 
50% to be invoiced to Blackmore Village Hall.

Tipps Cross Remembrance Hall, £90.00 (inc. VAT) – reimbursement to the hall which paid an invoice for grass cutting at Walter Hobbs.

Castle Water, £165.58 (inc. VAT) – water supply to Allotment Garden to October 2022 when water disconnected for winter.

Interact, £25.20 (inc. VAT) – VOIP telephone service to Parish Clerk

Blackmore Parochial Charity, £595 – fourth quarter field rent payment

Payments made on the PC Credit Card:
Cash drawn: - 

Transfers: – 

Memberships:- Approval given to renew the PC’s membership to Essex Wildlife Trust - £40
Income/receipts/Reimbursements: £43.43 – Bank interest. 

0406
FINANCIAL REPORT to 31st December 2022




All in accordance with the Finance reports circulated ahead of the meeting, with no amendments.

0407
FINANCIAL POWERS 








Draft Proposed 2023/24 budget and approval of 2023/24 precept amount – Cllr Bennett gave a summary of the draft budget. We are currently within our budget for the past nine months and there is a projected underspend which can be carried forward for parish projects. It had helped that the PC had received grant contributions for parish projects from the EALC Locality fund, plus residents had ‘sponsored’ seating and planters in the form of memorial items. The forthcoming budget was considered and with careful budgeting we should be able to keep to the same precept as last year with no increase for 2023/24. Therefore, Cllr Bennett proposed that the PC approved the 2023/24 budget and that the precept be set at £66.75 for a Band D property. Cllr Parkinson seconded this and it was unanimously agreed. Action: The RFO will inform BBC. 










PLANNING COMMITTEE

0408
The next Planning Committee meeting is scheduled for 23rd January at 10.00am.

Cllr Lockhart advised that in the past year, the PC had considered 61 planning applications. Of which, 41 had been approved and 51 had received no objection from the PC. 


PARKS & OPEN SPACES 
A meeting had been held on 16th January 2023 at 10.00am. The minutes were accepted with no amendment. The following items were discussed further: 
0409
Annual ROSPA play area assessments – The Clerk advised this was in hand with Paul Tucker who was reviewing the ROSPA reports and providing quotations.
0410
Walter Hobbs – 
The 7 year lease renewal had been reviewed and it was established that the lease does not require renewal until September 2024 (not 2023). 



0411
CLERK’S REPORT





Nothing new to report.
0412
DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS

POS – Monday  13.2.23– 10.00am - Zoom

PC – 16.2.23 at 7.30pm – Tipps Cross R Hall Committee Room 

Planning – TBC upon receipt of planning applications.
0413
INFORMATION EXCHANGE/NEXT AGENDA ITEMS

a) Cllr Lewis asked Cllr Keeble if he could let her know when the next round of training would be open for speed watch volunteers as her husband was interested, along with other local volunteers. 

b) Cllr Lockhart advised that his neighbour would be putting in a TPO request to BBC for tree trimming along the boundary with the Ted Marriage playing field.

c) Cllr Lockhart also wished to record his thanks and appreciation to the BBC receptionist who had been so helpful and went over and above normal duties when he rang the Town Hall recently. Cllr Bridge would be happy to relay this.


- CLOSE OF MEETING – 

There being no further business the meeting was closed by the 
Chairman at 8.55pm

Signed……………………………………………… Dated……………………………………

